

To: Members of General Committee

From: John Kennedy, City Clerk

Meeting Date: September 13, 2021

Subject: Report CLSCLK21-024

Monarch Ultra Presentation

Purpose

A report to inform Committee that members of the Monarch Ultra Teams will be attending the General Committee meeting on September 13, 2021 to present information about their long-distance ultra marathon from September 19th-October 9th, 2021.

Recommendation

That Council approve the recommendation outlined in Report CLSCLK21-024 dated September 13, 2021, of the City Clerk, as follows:

That the presentation from the Monarch Ultra Team be received for information.

Budget and Financial Implications

There are no budget or financial implications as a result of this report.

Background

Attending the September 13, 2021 meeting to make the presentation on behalf of the Monarch Ultra Team is Carlotta James, Cofounder.

Ms. James will provide a presentation on the work of the Monarch Ultra team which has been working to raise awareness of "monarch butterflies, to organize a long-distance marathon as a way to connect communities across the continent; and to fundraise for monarch conservation and forest protection". Starting on September 19th from

Peterborough and arriving on October 9th in Barrie, the relay run will raise money for Camp Kawartha.

Submitted by,

John Kennedy City Clerk

Contact Name:

Natalie Garnett, Deputy City Clerk Phone: 705-742-7777, Extension 1818

Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755

Fax: 705-742-4138

E-mail: ngarnett@peterborough.ca